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2nd February 2021 

 

Dear students, 

This has clearly been a hard and challenging time for all of us in education with an 
unprecedented scale of disruption caused by the global pandemic. We made a 
national decision to prioritise education so that you did not have to delay your 
academic journeys or lives, but that does not mean we underestimate the fact your 
university experience has been so very different over the last year. This virus has 



I welcome the decision from many universities and accommodation providers to 
offer rent refunds and I am encouraging all large-scale private accommodation 
providers that have not yet done so to join them and offer refunds or other financial 
compensation. We are asking all providers of student accommodation, including 
universities, to make sure that their rental policies have your best interests at 
heart. We also urge them to communicate their policies clearly and be fair.   
 
I know how difficult the past year has been and I want to thank you again for your 
resilience at this challenging time. I want to reassure you that your education, 
health and wellbeing remain at the top of my agenda. Please continue to access 
the mental health and pastoral support provided by your Universities, should you 
need to. I chair a mental health and wellbeing working group which includes the 
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